
 
 

 

   

 

A view from the Chair 

Lord Toby Harris provides a round up of the latest announcements, including the 
launch of the Standards for Education consultation, research findings on how the 
GDC is perceived by registrants, dental students and stakeholder organisations, and a 
reminder to review the Guidance on Reporting Matters to the GDC before it comes 
into effect next year.  

  

 

Complete your annual renewal and the working patterns survey  

The annual renewal period for dentists is now open. 

To complete annual renewal, you need to make sure you: 

• pay your Annual Retention Fee (ARF) by 31 December 

• declare that you have, or will have, indemnity in place by 31 December 

• make your CPD statement by 28 January. 

For the second year in a row, there is a short working patterns survey for you to 
complete in eGDC. Your response will help us to continue to build an understanding of 
dental professionals’ working patterns. The survey will ask you about: 

• how you work 

• where you work 

• how long you work each week. 

We’d be grateful if you could take five minutes to fill it in when you renew. 
  

 

Further analysis of dentists’ working patterns 

Today, we have published new analysis of the working patterns data for dentists. 

http://xl80w.mjt.lu/lnk/AUgAAFj5uVIAAc4GaBQAAJtYdUUAAYCr3vcAm80MAA7KkABnUcsdIiNnB8DhRNWHTVw-wNT9FQAOlQI/1/ny7FgZvpMTOmqir8yG4k0A/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZ2RjLXVrLm9yZy9uZXdzLWJsb2dzL2Jsb2cvZGV0YWlsL2Jsb2dzLzIwMjQvMTIvMDUvYS12aWV3LWZyb20tdGhlLWNoYWlyLXByb3ZpZGUtZmVlZGJhY2stb24tc3RhbmRhcmRzLWZvci1lZHVjYXRpb24tcHJlcGFyZS1mb3ItbmV3LWd1aWRhbmNlLW9uLXJlcG9ydGluZy1tYXR0ZXJzLXRvLXRoZS1nZGMtd2h5LXBlcmNlcHRpb25zLW9mLXRoZS1nZGMtbWF0dGVyLWZvci1wYXRpZW50LWNhcmU
http://xl80w.mjt.lu/lnk/AUgAAFj5uVIAAc4GaBQAAJtYdUUAAYCr3vcAm80MAA7KkABnUcsdIiNnB8DhRNWHTVw-wNT9FQAOlQI/2/N0EA-LqOzm4eS-HuqEnGDQ/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZ2RjLXVrLm9yZy9yZWdpc3RyYXRpb24vYW5udWFsLXJlbmV3YWwtYW5kLWZlZXM
http://xl80w.mjt.lu/lnk/AUgAAFj5uVIAAc4GaBQAAJtYdUUAAYCr3vcAm80MAA7KkABnUcsdIiNnB8DhRNWHTVw-wNT9FQAOlQI/3/fGDA2iW_ohpwUWYMcyzM_A/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZWdkYy11ay5vcmcv
http://xl80w.mjt.lu/lnk/AUgAAFj5uVIAAc4GaBQAAJtYdUUAAYCr3vcAm80MAA7KkABnUcsdIiNnB8DhRNWHTVw-wNT9FQAOlQI/4/_wdyrTplCnbxkcR_pmHR2A/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZ2RjLXVrLm9yZy9hYm91dC11cy9vdXItb3JnYW5pc2F0aW9uL3JlcG9ydHMvd29ya2luZy1wYXR0ZXJucy1kYXRh


We are committed to improving the sector’s understanding of current workforce 
challenges and informing the debate about the dental workforce. Over half of all 
dentists responded to the working patterns survey last year, and this latest analysis 
provides details of: 

• employment status 

• where dentists work 

• the types of treatment being delivered 

• workforce variations by protected characteristics. 

Dentists are again being asked to provide details about their working patterns this 
year. The results will be available in spring next year. 

  

 

New Guidance on Reporting Matters to the GDC 

We have published new Guidance on Reporting Matters to the GDC, designed to 
clarify and consolidate your reporting requirements into a single, comprehensive and 
accessible document. Covering health, criminal and regulatory matters, the Guidance 
sets out clear expectations to support you in maintaining patient safety and public 
confidence. 

It will come into effect on 1 February 2025. 

The Guidance was developed with input from a 12-week consultation and refined 
based on the feedback received, including on addressing vexatious reporting and 
improving clarity. You will find details of the consultation outcomes on our website. 

The new Guidance forms part of our broader efforts to enhance professionalism in 
dentistry and to shift towards a more preventative approach to regulation. If you have 
any uncertainties about reporting obligations, we encourage you to contact us or your 
indemnity provider. 

Please review the Guidance to ensure you are familiar with its content. 
  

 

http://xl80w.mjt.lu/lnk/AUgAAFj5uVIAAc4GaBQAAJtYdUUAAYCr3vcAm80MAA7KkABnUcsdIiNnB8DhRNWHTVw-wNT9FQAOlQI/5/_-nUIE55g2xPnCLOVge68Q/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZ2RjLXVrLm9yZy9kb2NzL2RlZmF1bHQtc291cmNlL2NvbnN1bHRhdGlvbnMtYW5kLXJlc3BvbnNlcy9ndWlkYW5jZS1vbi1yZXBvcnRpbmctbWF0dGVycy10by10aGUtZ2RjLS0tYWNjZXNzaWJsZS5wZGY_c2Z2cnNuPThiZDRjNzk0XzM
http://xl80w.mjt.lu/lnk/AUgAAFj5uVIAAc4GaBQAAJtYdUUAAYCr3vcAm80MAA7KkABnUcsdIiNnB8DhRNWHTVw-wNT9FQAOlQI/6/P1jUD9Y_RbMpRQWpnncjFQ/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZ2RjLXVrLm9yZy9hYm91dC11cy93aGF0LXdlLWRvL2NvbnN1bHRhdGlvbnMtYW5kLXJlc3BvbnNlcy8jcmVwb3J0aW5nb3V0Y29tZQ#reportingoutcome
http://xl80w.mjt.lu/lnk/AUgAAFj5uVIAAc4GaBQAAJtYdUUAAYCr3vcAm80MAA7KkABnUcsdIiNnB8DhRNWHTVw-wNT9FQAOlQI/7/qfweEIFJdL97PR_eIckkig/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZ2RjLXVrLm9yZy9jb250YWN0LXVz


 

 

Standards for Education consultation launched 

We have launched a new consultation on revisions to the Standards for Education. 
The updated Standards will shape the future requirements for all UK education 
programmes seeking GDC registration. The proposals include: 

• changing structure 

• simplifying requirements 

• adding new areas relevant to dental education and training. 

This is the first revision of the Standards for Education since 2015. We are proposing 
updates that ensure the Standards stay relevant and take account of the 
developments in dentistry and the wider healthcare system over the last decade. 

We invite everyone with an interest to share their views using the online survey or by 
email. 

The 12-week consultation will close on 6 February 2025. 
  

 

Stakeholder survey 2023: How do dental professionals view the GDC? 

We have now published the findings from our stakeholder survey 2023, which provides 
valuable insight into how registrants and other key stakeholders view the GDC. While 
the survey shows modest progress since 2020, with positive perceptions rising from 
16% to 20%, it also highlights areas where further improvement is needed to build 
trust. 

A key finding from the survey is the impact that fitness to practise has on perceptions. 
Fear of regulatory action, often based on the experiences of others, can lead to 

http://xl80w.mjt.lu/lnk/AUgAAFj5uVIAAc4GaBQAAJtYdUUAAYCr3vcAm80MAA7KkABnUcsdIiNnB8DhRNWHTVw-wNT9FQAOlQI/8/L5zmgvAnEuQoRThQPgDeLw/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZ2RjLXVrLm9yZy9hYm91dC11cy93aGF0LXdlLWRvL2NvbnN1bHRhdGlvbnMtYW5kLXJlc3BvbnNlcy8jcmV2aWV3#review
http://xl80w.mjt.lu/lnk/AUgAAFj5uVIAAc4GaBQAAJtYdUUAAYCr3vcAm80MAA7KkABnUcsdIiNnB8DhRNWHTVw-wNT9FQAOlQI/9/KOK3dOI2Fd6PcmpT2lKuxg/aHR0cHM6Ly9hcHAub25saW5lc3VydmV5cy5qaXNjLmFjLnVrL3MvZ2RjL3Rlc3Qtc3RhbmRhcmRzLWZvci1lZHVjYXRpb24tcmV2aWV3LWNvbnN1bHRhdGlvbi1maXJzdC1kcmFmdC1kdQ
mailto:stakeholder@gdc-uk.org
http://xl80w.mjt.lu/lnk/AUgAAFj5uVIAAc4GaBQAAJtYdUUAAYCr3vcAm80MAA7KkABnUcsdIiNnB8DhRNWHTVw-wNT9FQAOlQI/10/KXLEOsXtwaznuGajUk8cFA/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZ2RjLXVrLm9yZy9kb2NzL2RlZmF1bHQtc291cmNlL3Jlc2VhcmNoL2dkYy1zdGFrZWhvbGRlci1zdXJ2ZXktMjAyMy5wZGY_c2Z2cnNuPTc2ZDc1MmNhXzM


defensive practices such as excessive record keeping or limiting scope of practice, 
which can reduce the quality and quantity of patient care. Our work to address these 
concerns continues, and we have recently streamlined our initial inquiries processes 
in certain fitness to practise cases. 

Your trust matters. We remain committed to working with you and others to improve 
understanding of our role and ensure fair and effective regulation. 

You can find a summary of the findings and the full report on our website. 
  

 

Permanent move to remote hearings  

The move to holding all hearings remotely will be made permanent from 1 April 2025. 

The decision reflects the clear benefits observed and views submitted through our 
public consultation. While maintaining our commitment to fairness and public 
protection, remote hearings have demonstrated reduced stress, significant cost 
savings, and improved accessibility for participants.   

The Dental Professionals Hearings Services’ starting point will be that a hearing will be 
held online. Dental professionals and the GDC will retain the right to request an in-
person hearing, and the GDC will normally agree with any requests made. Guidance is 
now being updated and will be available to all participants ahead of full 
implementation of the policy. 

The format of hearings consultation outcome report is now available. 
  

 

 

http://xl80w.mjt.lu/lnk/AUgAAFj5uVIAAc4GaBQAAJtYdUUAAYCr3vcAm80MAA7KkABnUcsdIiNnB8DhRNWHTVw-wNT9FQAOlQI/11/nrOoUkL4E4ruNeDzCpfAVQ/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZ2RjLXVrLm9yZy9uZXdzLWJsb2dzL2Jsb2cvZGV0YWlsL2Jsb2dzLzIwMjQvMDYvMTkvZGVudGFsLXJlY29yZC1rZWVwaW5nLXdoYXQtaXMtcHJvZmVzc2lvbmFsLXJlYXNvbmFibGUtYW5kLWluLXRoZS1pbnRlcmVzdC1vZi1wYXRpZW50cw
http://xl80w.mjt.lu/lnk/AUgAAFj5uVIAAc4GaBQAAJtYdUUAAYCr3vcAm80MAA7KkABnUcsdIiNnB8DhRNWHTVw-wNT9FQAOlQI/12/c_ulzSvYiXGM62Ur5PiSjw/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZ2RjLXVrLm9yZy9uZXdzLWJsb2dzL25ld3MvZGV0YWlsLzIwMjQvMTEvMDYvaW5pdGlhbC1pbnF1aXJpZXMtcHJvY2Vzc2VzLWFkb3B0ZWQtdG8tc3BlZWQtdXAtaW52ZXN0aWdhdGlvbnM
http://xl80w.mjt.lu/lnk/AUgAAFj5uVIAAc4GaBQAAJtYdUUAAYCr3vcAm80MAA7KkABnUcsdIiNnB8DhRNWHTVw-wNT9FQAOlQI/13/YhnudQqr9jzgnUsvlypB6g/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZ2RjLXVrLm9yZy9hYm91dC11cy93aGF0LXdlLWRvL3Jlc2VhcmNoL291ci1yZXNlYXJjaC1saWJyYXJ5L2RldGFpbC9yZXBvcnQvZ2RjLXN0YWtlaG9sZGVyLXN1cnZleS0yMDIz
http://xl80w.mjt.lu/lnk/AUgAAFj5uVIAAc4GaBQAAJtYdUUAAYCr3vcAm80MAA7KkABnUcsdIiNnB8DhRNWHTVw-wNT9FQAOlQI/14/0yVrhZQmBTeQtBbrgFFNqg/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZ2RjLXVrLm9yZy9uZXdzLWJsb2dzL25ld3MvZGV0YWlsLzIwMjQvMTIvMDUvZ2RjLW1ha2VzLXJlbW90ZS1oZWFyaW5ncy1wZXJtYW5lbnQ
http://xl80w.mjt.lu/lnk/AUgAAFj5uVIAAc4GaBQAAJtYdUUAAYCr3vcAm80MAA7KkABnUcsdIiNnB8DhRNWHTVw-wNT9FQAOlQI/15/l1UZgf7YjQDqL5xJCcOr1w/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZ2RjLXVrLm9yZy9kb2NzL2RlZmF1bHQtc291cmNlL2NvbnN1bHRhdGlvbnMtYW5kLXJlc3BvbnNlcy9mb3JtYXQtb2YtaGVhcmluZ3NfY29uc3VsdGF0aW9uLW91dGNvbWUtcmVwb3J0LnBkZj9zZnZyc249ZTI0ZTAwNjJfMTMvRm9ybWF0LW9mLWhlYXJpbmdzX2NvbnN1bHRhdGlvbi1vdXRjb21lLXJlcG9ydC5wZGY

